
 

The Open DoorðNewsletter of the Chattanooga Community KitchenðSpring 2017 

Over the past months, weôve been experimenting 
with seating arrangements and processes - not 
just in the kitchen itself, but in all programs.  
Homelessness is traumatic; but weôre working to 
soften the experience through dignity, service 
improvements and process changes. 
 
One of these changes is a shift to restaurant style 
service, to include table service.  Of course, as 
with anything, change can take time...but this 
change has been well accepted, particularly for 
the relationships it creates and the opportunity to 
include new, younger volunteers! 
 
The youth at Saints Peter and Paul Catholic 
Church has been providing a monthly meal.  
Debbie Clich®, the youth leader, shares her 
excitement about the shift by discussing a brief 
encounter of one of her young servers: ñas she 
was serving, she felt a special connection with a 
particular woman so I encouraged her to go over 
and speak with her. Although they didnôt say a 
lot, what was said greatly touched her heart.ò  
 
We salute this young woman, who met a need, 
while also offering dignity to those we serve! 

The Chattanooga Community Kitchen was born 
through an effort of a small group of downtown 
churches, now 35 years ago, in 1982.  Soon 
after, volunteers began delivering sack lunches 
throughout the week to those on the street, while 
partner churches offered soup on weekends.  By 
1985, we had our own building - suddenly hot 
meals were coming from a small kitchen with an 
attached dining room - three times a day! 
 
These efforts met a tremendous need throughout 
the community - if you were hungry, you could 
eat: every single day of the year! 
 
Thousands and thousands of our neighbors have 
found meals at the Kitchen - over 2 million 
meals have been served from our dining room, 
no questions asked; come hungry, be fed. 
 
Most of these meals have been cafeteria style, 
but in the last 15 years, weôve served quite a 
number of them restaurant style, primarily at 
holidays - and the feedback has been 
tremendous from volunteers and guests!  
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ñA man may do an immense deal of good, if he 
does not care who gets the credit for it.ò - 
attributed to Jesuit Priest, Father Strickland.  
 
Volunteers are a critical life-blood of our work 
with those in need.  Whether by providing time, 
bringing supplies, offering financial support, or 
through prayer and good word, our volunteers 
truly make our work and our mission possible.   
 
Most remarkably, our volunteers do not seek 
credit.  Still, each year, we recognize a group and 
an individual who each make significant 
contributions to the Community Kitchen and who 
are unique in their impact on our ministry.  

 
This year, we recognize 
Silverdale Baptist for the 
incredible support the church 
provides in so many areas. 
From the academy students 
who faithfully complete 
service projects around the 
Kitchen to multiple small 
groups who provide support 
to our programs, guests and 
staff, we are truly grateful 

for their involvement in our ministry. 
 
Many individual volunteers work behind the 
scenes, often invisible to those we serve in 
Chattanooga.  Leslie Vasta and her father, Ken 
Pippin, our individual volunteers of the year, truly 

Volunteers Make the Difference 
fit this mold, faithfully serving each Saturday by 
keeping our pantry areas organized!  In addition, 
Ken and Leslie, along with a team of the staff from 
the Bluff 
View Art 
District, put 
together an 
incredible 
three-course, 
restaurant 
style meal 
for our 
guests this 
past summer.  
 
We are 
incredibly appreciative of Silverdale, Ken and 
Leslie, and extend a warm THANK YOU to all of 
you, our volunteers, for your service to others. We 
couldnôt do what we do without you!   
 
If you would like to get involved, weôd love to 
have you!  Please visit our website: 
homelesschattanooga.org or contact Matt Hollis, 
our volunteer coordinator, at (423) 756-4222. 

(L-R): Board Chairman John Leavens, 
Ken Pippin, and CEO Jens Christensen 


